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REPORT OF STRATEGIC DIRECTOR FOR CHILDREN’S SERVICES

TO THE LEAD MEMBER FOR CHILDREN’S SERVICES

ON 13 NOVEMBER 2009 

TITLE:
LIGHT OAKS KITCHEN AND DINING FACILITIES
RECOMMENDATION:

That approval is granted to proceed with the scheme to replace with new, the existing dilapidated kitchen and dining facilities shared by Light Oaks Infant and Junior Schools.

EXECUTIVE SUMMARY:


This report provides details of an affordable scheme to replace existing facilities, in line with Building Bulletin 99 guidance and health and safety recommendations.

BACKGROUND DOCUMENTS:


(Available for public inspection)

None

KEY DECISION:
YES 

KEY COUNCIL POLICIES:
Children and Young Peoples Plan

EQUALITY IMPACT ASSESSMENT AND IMPLICATIONS:- 

None

ASSESSMENT OF RISK:

High – The current kitchen/dining block is considered inappropriate due to health and safety reasons.  The building has a limited life expectancy and therefore must be addressed in the short to medium term.  The current accommodation does not encourage or enable the schools to deliver the government’s healthy eating agenda.

SOURCE OF FUNDING:

DCSF Targeted Capital Bid funding.

Schools’ DFC contributions.

Secured Local Authority capital receipts.

LEGAL IMPLICATIONS:

None

FINANCIAL IMPLICATIONS:

Developed with Customer and Support Services – provided by Pat Manning – Education Capital Accountant.

OTHER DIRECTORATES CONSULTED: 
None

CONTACT OFFICER:
Kathryn Mildenstein

TEL. NO.
0161 778 0420

WARD(S) TO WHICH REPORT RELATE(S):
Claremont

DETAILS:

1. Background
1.1. The shared kitchen/dining block at Light Oaks was constructed pre 1970 and is a prefabricated structure.  The building is in very poor condition with health and safety issues and has a limited life expectancy.

1.2. A previous Lead Member report of 17 July 2009 resulted in a request by Lead Member to review the options available in order to reduce costs.  The schools preferred scheme at that time cost £1.4m.

2. Current Position
2.1. A feasibility study has been undertaken to review the options available and reduce costs and a conclusion reached that the only affordable scheme is to replace the existing shared provision with new.

2.2. The revised scheme budget estimate is £833,832, to be funded by a combination of:

· Targeted Capital Bid funding £274,000

· Schools’ DFC contributions £100,000 (£57k juniors, £43k infants – based on pupil numbers)

· Secured L A capital receipt £459,832.

2.3. Subject to Lead Member approval to proceed with the scheme, further consultation needs to take place with both schools’ headteachers and relevant governors to discuss the scheme and agree DFC contributions.

2.4. This consultation will be difficult as both schools preferred scheme was to have separate kitchen and dining spaces attached to their school buildings (£1.4m).

2.5. The new facilities will remain shared, on its current site, remote from both school buildings and pupils will still have to walk outside to the detached building.

2.6. However the facilities will be new, in line with Building Bulletin 99 guidance and health and safety recommendations.

2.7. The new improved dining and kitchen facilities should enable the 2 schools to work towards the uptake of healthier school meals from current 26% to their 75% target.  Citywide Services and the LA need to work with both schools in order to achieve this.

2.8. During the construction of the new facilities, arrangements will have to be made with Citywide to provide a transported meals service and both schools will have to use their halls for dining purposes.

3. Recommendation
3.1. It is recommended that approval is granted to proceed with the scheme to replace, with new, the existing dilapidated kitchen and dining facilities shared by Light Oaks Infant and Junior Schools
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